
BARRMILL &  DISTRICT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday 27th September 2018 at 10.30am in Barrmill Community Centre.

Present: Jean Gilbert in the Chair. Christine Furey, Billy Clark, John and Sheila Craig, Nina Dick and 
Margaret Fraser.

There were no apologies

Minute of last meeting:     having been circulated, acceptance was proposed by Nina Dick and 
seconded by John Craig.

MacMillan Nurses tea: Sunday 21st October – due to coinciding with a soup and sandwich lunch being 
held in Beith Parish Church it was agreed to postpone this until 28th October .    It was also agreed to 
make this a cream tea from 2 to 4pm with entry by donation. A raffle will also be held (£1 a strip of 
tickets).

Hallowe’en Party  -  due to Hallowe’en falling on a Wednesday it was agreed to give the Friday film 
show on 26th October, a Hallowe’en theme. Children to dress up and there will be prizes for best dressed
in different age groups, plus ‘wee willie winkies’, top hats, crisps and a drink, there will be no tuck shop 
that evening. Entry will be £1 in costume and £2 if not in costume.

Film show report  -  Peter Rabbit was an excellent film enjoyed by all. Classic movie, Citizen Kane was 
not well liked – took a while to get into the story.

Clairvoyant Night  -  this is with Sally Buxton on Wednesday 7th November tickets £8 available from 
Jean Gilbert.     A raffle will also be held. 

Whist Drive - it was agreed to bring forward our December Whist to Wednesday 5th.

Woodcarving Day -  Billy Clark reported that it was a successful day overall didn’t raise much money 
but lots of interest shown.

Treasurer’s Report:  Nina circulated her monthly sheet and went through all the figures  Jean had a
phone call from Awards for All asking if we were interested in applying for big grant – about £250,000,
but we did not have time to do this within time scale so had to refuse this time.

Correspondence:  Equipment catalogue, Arena catalogue and Children’s Theatre advert  at a cost of
£800 received, also leaflet for flu jags and poster for children’s flu jags

Next workday Saturday 13th October  -  Jean, Sheila and Margaret will all be on holiday that day but it
was agreed that the workday would still go ahead with hopefully Moira, Lynda and Mary Brodie in the
kitchen

AOCB:  as Jean and Margaret  will  be on holiday from 9th to 13th October Jean gave details  of  hall
opening times to Billy and Christine, the other two keyholders.

• Tuesday: Cllr Ferguson surgery 5 to 6pm; Bingo – hall usually opened 7.50/7pm  -  starts 7.30;m

• Wednesday: Crochet class 2 to 4pm

• Thursday: One O’clock  Gang 1 to 3pm          

• Friday: Chair exercises – 1.30 to 2.30pm      

• Saturday: Workday 11am till late afternoon.                                                       

Curtains:  new poles have been put up, curtains are too long, Margaret to ask if  One O’clock Gang
would shorten them.

Date of next meeting   -  Monday 22nd October from 1 to 3pm.

This being all the business Jean thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting.


